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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 
Another month has passed and travel in the ”D” is a top priority for many of us.  
Alice and I attended a rally with another organization and it was great to see the 
comraderie in other clubs like we have in ours. 
 
The weather in Tennessee has been fine, but the weather in other areas of our 
country has been terrible.  I have spoken to people in Indiana that had to be 
towed off of their site because of heavy rain creating a mud hole.  People in the 
Southwest are battling the 110 degree temps. 
 
Let’s all remember safety comes first.  Flash floods come fast and usually are a 
wall of water traveling very rapidly.  Working outside in the very hot temperatures 
is also dangerous. BE CAREFUL.   
 
Most of us have weather radios or Apps for our telephones; weather alerts are 
issued by county, so make certain you know what county you are in so you can 
take appropriate measures. 
 
Our August Rally is approaching. Check the rally schedule, make your 
reservations and come join the fun.  
  
Check the DOAI EXPRESS for the DOAI National Rally application and send it 
in.  Maybe we can have a Rolling Rally to Iowa. 
 
Safe Travels and Be Careful 
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TREASURERS REPORT  
 

MONTHLY TREASURER’S REPORT 
JUNE 30, 2015 

 
 

Opening Balance June 01, 2015          $4309.78 
                                                                                          
Deposits 
 
Date        Description                                                                           Amount                        
06/17      2015 Dues for Robert & Debra Fowlkes                              $12.00 
                                                                         Total Deposits             $12.00 
 
Checks 
 
  None 
 
Balance as of June 30, 2015           $4321.78 
    
 There are still dues outstanding for 2015. Please send the appropriate amount to me.  If 
you have questions, I may be reached at 804-356-9351 or  HelenZBlackwell@aol.com. 
 
SECRETARY REPORT – MEETING MINUTES 
 
No meeting was held in June. 
 
NEW MEMBERS 
 
No new members this month 
 
SOUTHEAST VICE-PRESIDENT REPORT 
 
No report 
 
PRAYER LIST 
 
No requests, so let us pray that we have continued good health and safe travels. 
 
BIRTHDAYS  & ANNIVERSARIES 
 

July 
 
BIRTHDAYS     ANNIVERSARIES 
 

mailto:HelenZBlackwell@aol.com


5  Louis Zilinski    29  Marshall & Becky Godwin 
 
13  Darlene Tolbert     
15  Jack Tolbert 
17  Helen Blackwell 
29  Linda Zilinski  

 
UPCOMING RALLIES 
 
Please see updated rally agenda for August below. 
 
 
 
HUMOR  
 
Nothing funny for the newsletter this month. 
Please send me your jokes so I won’t be a joke next month. Mary Anne 
 
 
Editor’s Corner 
 
There is still time to sign up for the August rally.  See the schedule and act 
promptly.  The Sight and Sound Theatre is quite an experience, don’t miss it. 
 
We are planning the spring rally for 2016.  It will be held in Ashland VA, starting 
May 16th through May 19th.  Early arrival and departure will be available.  Please 
mark your calendars and save the dates. More information will be available at a 
later date. 
 
There is a copy of the planned schedule for the August rally below.  
 
Happy Independence Day to all, safe travels and good health. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

MASON-DIXON DISCOVERYS SUMMER RALLY 
Old Mill Stream Campground* 

2249 Lincoln Highway East 
Lancaster, PA 17602-1188 

August 05-09, 2015 
Co-Hosts – Louis and Linda Zilinski; Sonny and Helen Blackwell 

There is no rally fee for Club members.  Cost for guests is $5.00 per person.   
Wednesday, Aug 05 
5:00 PM                                  Social Hour – Bring your own snacks and beverage. 
6:00 PM                                  Welcome Dinner provided by your hosts.   
                                                 Please bring your own beverage, plates, and utensils. 
 
Thursday, Aug 06 
8:30 AM                                  Continental breakfast provided by your hosts. 
Time TBA                                Golf outing. 
Lunch                                       On your own. 
10:30 AM                                Silk Scarf Dying Class. Cost - $5 per person.  
5:00 PM                                   Social Hour – Snacks will be provided.  Bring your own 
beverage. 
6:00 PM                                   Dinner – Bring your own meat to cook.  Sides to be             

provided by your hosts.  Please bring your own beverage, 
plates and utensils.                                                     

                                                  Door prizes to be awarded after dinner. 
 
Friday, Aug 07 
8:30 AM                                  Continental breakfast provided by your hosts. 
Lunch                                       On your own. 
2:45 PM-5:00 PM                   “Joseph” at Sight and Sound Theatre.** 
6:00 PM                                   Dinner at Shady Maple Restaurant. 
 
Saturday, Aug 08 
8:30 AM                                  Continental breakfast provided by your hosts. 
Lunch                                       On your own. 
5:00 PM                                   Dinner at a local Amish restaurant. 
 
Sunday, Aug 09                      Departure.  Happy trails, till we meet again!! 
*Please make reservations directly to the Old Mill Stream Campground at 717-299-2314.  
Tell them you are with The Mason-Dixon Discoverys. You can also add early arrival, if 
you wish.  They do not take credit cards, for deposits, so you must send a deposit check 



for $50 once you make your reservation.  Please call Linda Zilinski at 610-845-2945 to 
let her know you will be joining us. 
**If you did not send Helen a check for Sight and Sound Theatre and wish attend, 
you can still purchase your tickets on line at www.sight-sound.com, or call 800-377-
1277.  If you wish to sit near the group, our reservations are for all the seats (except 
2) in Section 303, Row RR. 
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